

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HORNINGLOW AND ETON PARISH COUNCIL - 12 JUNE 2018, 6.30 p.m. CARVER RD SCOUT HUT HEADQUARTERS

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 7.00 - 7.15 P.M. OPENNESS OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT BODIES REGULATIONS 2014 HAVE BEEN ADOPTED

Present: Cllr C Jones (Chairman)

Cllr P Haywood (Vice chairman)

Cllr C Keen

Cllr D Florence-Jukes

Cllr S Andjelkovic

Cllr B Hall

Cllr A Geatorex

Cllr D Lanaford

Cllr S Burston

Cllr M Khan

- 477/12-6-18 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE Apologies were received and accepted for Borough Councillor K Builth, and Cllr J Pollard
- 478/12-6-18 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND DISPENSATION REQUESTS none submitted
- 479/12-6-18 MINUTES OF LAST MEETING. It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the last meeting were approved as an accurate and factual record. Cllr S Andjelkovic wished to abstain.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

HORNINGLOW AND ETON PARISH COUNCIL Minute book 14
Resident attended the meeting as she was concerned that
ESBC are no longer looking after Eton Recreational Park
adequately enough. Surrounding planting is overgrown.

Clerk and Chairman to meet with ESBC Open spaces to establish what works are planned.

Resident attended the meeting as she was concerned over the anti social behaviour on Eton recreational park. Residents were fearful to go onto the park.

Resident raised a concern that the existing bin at the entrance of de ferrers, Bank walk, was not adequate for the amount of walkers which use the route.

480/12-6-18 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING AND PROJECT UPDATE

Cllr Keen attended the Kingfisher meeting. The Kingfisher project team are currently setting up a fun day. The kingfisher project team were also making bird boxes for the local Fountains school to locate.

481/12-6-18 REPORTS FROM BOROUGH COUNCILLOR/COUNTY COUNCILLOR/STAFFORDSHIRE POLICE FOR MATTERS RELATING TO HORNINGLOW AND ETON PARISH (3 Minutes per speaker as per standing orders)

County Cllr B Peters informed the parish council that Amey are currently validating the works to upgrade the pedestrian crossing, Osbourne Court.

A letter drop is being organised as there is likely to be 5 days piece of work. Works will be completed before September.

The Derby/ Queens Hospital merger is taking place 1st July.

The University Hospital of Derby and Burton.

HORNINGLOW AND ETON PARISH COUNCIL Minute book 14

County Cllr P Clarke informed the parish council that a

meeting has recently taken place with Amey to discuss how
works can be managed better going forward.

County Cllr R Clarke is concerned over drug dealing within the parish. It was suggested that the parish council invites the local police to a meeting to establish how drug dealing is being dealt with.

Borough Cllr D Florence Jukes made the council aware that fly tipping etc is being addressed.

Borough Cllr Florence Jukes is exploring air pollution in the area. She will report next time.

Borough Councillor S Andjelkovic raised some concerns in relation to play area in Eton and anti social behaviour.

Cllr S Andjelkovic suggested that a joint meeting should be set up with parish and borough councillors with Staffordshire police to discuss local issues.

She is constantly reporting fly tipping in the area.

She is also discussing parking issues with local residents.

482/12-6-18 FINANCE

 Payments - The following payments were approved by members: Room hire £35.00, Payroll £1358.39

The following works/services were approved:-

Cleaning of two bus shelters, opposite Nisa Store and Eton shops

Contractor 1 was selected for maintenance works for the summer works

Clerk to order some tabards for volunteers to use

HORNINGLOW AND ETON PARISH COUNCIL Minute book 14

- Removal of barrier/Belvedere Road Clerk was requested to obtain a quotation
- Ordering new bins for the following locations:
 Eton shops (replace existing), Harper Avenue (new bin introduced), Bradmore Road (replace existing), Wyggeston Street (replace existing), Balfour Street (replace existing), Rowton Street (replace existing), Carver Road Communty Park £3.8K.

Borough Cllr Florence Jukes asked if she could first of all establish with ESBC what litter bins are going to be replaced. Item deferred.

- Cllr Khan stated that there were not sufficient bins around Eton Park School entrance.
- 483/12-6-18 PEDESTRIAN CROSSING UPGRADE, OSBOURNE COURT
 County Cllr B Peters gave an update during his county report.
- 484/12-6-18 GRASS CUTTING IN READINESS FOR FUN DAY 4TH
 AUGUST 2018. It was confirmed that ESBC would organise
 the grass cutting date earlier to accommodate the fun day
 planned for the 4th August.
- 485/12-6-18 DATES AND LOCATIONS FOR INTRODUCTION OF SKIPS TO TIDY UP THE PARISH There was a discussion on whether the skips would be value for money. Cllr Florence Jukes and S Andjelkovic requested that they speak to ESBC to see how partners could work together.
- 486/12-6-18 CONSIDER CONSULTATION WITH LOCAL RESIDENTS,
 WITHOUT PREJUDICE, AND USERS TO
 ESTABLISH WHAT IMPROVEMENTS THEY WOULD
 LIKE TO SEE INTRODUCED ST LUKES PARK TO
 PRESENT TO FULL COUNCIL FOR POSSIBLE
 CONSIDERATION PRIOR TO FORMAL
 CONSULTATION AND DISCUSSIONS WITH ESBC

Cllr A Greatorex would like to see toddler swings in the play area for Carver Road Community Park.

Borough Councillor Florence Jukes stated that there was a £32K underspend in the play areas. ESBC have stated that they will not upgrade the play areas.

It was stated that outside gym equipment could be popular for St Lukes Play Area.

Cllr Florence Jukes recommended that the parish council should explore the police commissioner funds. There are other funds that could also be explored once the equipment has been decided and permission to introduce play equipment also received.

Cllr Burston felt that the parish council should speak to residents to see.

Cllr D Langford suggested that we come up with a plan of what we would like for the three areas.

It was suggested that residents should be consulted during the fun day on the 4^{th} August.

487/12-6-18 UPDATE IN RELATION TO GDPR

Procedures and systems set up to comply with the above.

488/12-6-18 PLANNING APPLICATIONS AND MATTERS UPDATE

Cllr Haywood confirmed that the Horninglow and Eton Neighourhood Plan Parking Policy amendment was currently out for consultation. Closing date 9th July 2018 HMO - 8 -32 Belvedere Road had been approved

Continuation of public footpath, Percy Grove - No objections.

DATE, TIME AND VENUE FOR NEXT MEETING - 10th July, 6.30 p.m. Carver Road Scout Hut Headquarters

COUNCILLOR CRAIG JONES CHAIRMAN - HORNINGLOW AND ETON PARISH COUNCIL